DRAFT


Woodbastwick Parish Council

incorporating Ranworth and Panxworth

Minutes of the meeting of the Parish Council on 6th January 2016 in Woodbastwick Village Hall

Present:

Sue Hitchcock (Chair)

SH

Kit Cator (Vice-Chair)

KC

Vivienne Adshead


VA

Angela Mobbs


AM

Zoe Abbitt



ZA

Andrew Lee



AL

Stuart Goodall


SG

Eileen Oliver (Clerk)

EO

Two residents also attended.  Simon Hooton of the Broads Authority was present for the first item.

1 
Presentation by Simon Hooton, Head of Strategy and Politics at the Broads Authority, on the potential impact of climate change on the Broads.  It was agreed that the presentation was very interesting and that the Parish Council should work with the Broads Authority on this consultation process.  Simon Hooton agreed to come back with a plan on how to work further with the parishes.  

SH then raised the issues of rubbish on Ranworth Staithe and the closure of the board walk.  


Simon agreed to highlight the matters with the relevant people in the Broads Authority.

2 
Apologies for absence:


None.

3 
Declarations of interest in items on the Agenda and any requests for dispensation:


KC – Panxworth to Ranworth footpath


AL – Dove Cottage planning application.

4  
Minutes of the meeting of 4th November 2015:


Agreed as a true record.

5 
Matters arising from the minutes of 4th November:

5.1 
Councillor training – new dates have been issued by NALC and the clerk has circulated them to councillors.

5.2 
Millennium Book – this is being progressed and will take at least six months to complete.


5.3 
ILCA – clerk will start the course later in January.

6 
Highways Matters:


6.1
Community Speed Watch scheme:

VA reported that there had been at least one hour-long check per week.  The highest number of speeding vehicles was 14 and Scotts Corner was proving to be the best place to operate.

A new resident of South Walsham Road had contacted the Parish Council to express concern about speeding traffic.  They have now joined the speed watch team.  VA had asked PCSO Bob Hall about installing a speed camera on the South Walsham Road and is now waiting for a meeting with a representative of the relevant department.  

A resident reported that there was a problem with speeding sugar beet lorries on the Salhouse Road.   AL said that British Sugar management carried out their own speed watch checks on the roads around Cantley.  VA to contact them to ask if they would carry out checks in Panxworth.  Action: VA.

6.2
School Hill, Ranworth fencing issues – the post and wire fence had been removed so the matter was now closed.


6.3
Panxworth Bridge had been repaired – matter closed.

6.4 Flooding on Ranworth Road in South Walsham:

South Walsham Parish Council have raised this problem with Highways.  Woodbastwick 

Clerk to raise it as well.  Action: EO.

7
Adjournment for public participation and for Police, County and District Councillor reports:


7.1
No District or County Council reports provided.


7.2
Police report received – no reported crimes in December 2015.


7.3
Public participation

a)  
A resident reported that a number of deer have been killed on the roads.  Clerk to contact Highways requesting additional signs at Shearwater Bends and Primrose Corner.  Action: EO.

b)  
The finger post at Scotts Corner was reported as being rusty and in need of repair.  SH to contact Mike Deveson for an update as he was previously investigating this.  Action: SH.

8
Environmental Matters:

8.1 Rubbish at Ranworth Staithe: SH raised this issue with Simon Hooton at the end of his presentation. He agreed to take the issue back to the Broads Authority.   

SG asked the Council to note the support of Councillor Frank O'Neill.  Action: SH. 



Board walk repair: There will be a meeting with the landowner in the next two 



weeks to discuss the work required.

8.2 Update on changing the definitive map:  This was with the Planning Inspector.

8.3 Panxworth telephone kiosk: 

VA will survey residents to find out what suggestions there might be for its future use.  She had met with Peter Crook from South Walsham Parish Council who had been very helpful.  Action: VA. 

8.4 Broadband speeds in Ranworth:

This problem had been raised by Ranworth residents.   Cllr O'Neill had been asked to take the matter up with BDC as the five rural Norfolk District Councils have had funding allocated to expand fibre broadband infrastructure within each District.  The extent of the additional coverage should have been known by the end of 2015. 

It was 
noted that WiSpire was very successful in Woodbastwick.  The Clerk to write to WiSpire inviting them to a future meeting.  Part of the problem could be that Ranworth telephone lines were routed through the South Walsham exchange which had outdated equipment.  Action: EO.

8.5
SH reported that the grit bin on Ranworth Road, Woodbastwick (NR13 6HP) was empty and had not been refilled for nearly two years.  KC, SG and ZA to check other boxes and then the Clerk would report the problem to Highways.  Action: EO.

9
Correspondence:


9.1
Warm and Well poster from NCC.


 
9.2
Parish Pages.

9.3
Lloyds Bank wrote to advise the Council of changes to the Financial Services Compensation scheme.

9.4
Funding request from Age UK: Clerk to respond to say that there was no funding available.  Action: EO.


9.5
Precept request form – to be discussed under finance.

10
Finance:

10.1 The Council approved the clerk's finance report and the following payments agreed



a) Woodbastwick village hall £20 for hire of meeting room.



b) Information Commissioner £35 to renew the Council's Data Protection registration.



c) Parish Clerk £108.34 for December salary. 


10.2
The Council agreed the budget for 2016 – 2017.

10.3 It was agreed that the Council should request a precept of £3,300 as in 2015–2016;   

i.e. no increase will be requested.

10.4
Parish Council laptop:  The Clerk to establish exactly how much funding would be available before a decision was made.  Action: EO.

11
Planning Matters:

11.1
The Dove Cottage application had been approved.  There had been no response from Planning to the comments submitted by the Parish Council.  The approval document (which was undated) gave the address as Common Road instead of Common Lane.  The Clerk to write to Phil Courtier asking for this to be rectified and also for a response to the Council's comments. SH will circulate KC's report following the meeting with Frank O'Neill on 19th November for possible submission to BDC.  Action: SH/EO.

12
Standing Orders and Grants Policy:

12.1
The Grants Policy was approved subject to amended wording suggested by SG.  The application and grant acceptance forms were agreed.

12.2
It was agreed that it was not necessary to change the Standing Orders at this time, but the gender definitions would be amended.   Action: SH

13
Any Other Business:

13.1
Derek Havis offered to provide a further First Aid course.  SH to contact him regarding a date in March.

13.2
VA asked if the Council should respond to Simon Hooton’s presentation.  The Clerk to obtain District and County Council Emergency Plans.  SH will enquire about the situation in South Walsham.  Action: SH/EO. 

There being no further business, the meeting closed at 21:50.

Signed …...............................................

Dated ….......................................

Chair

Future Parish Council meetings will take place on the following dates:

Wednesday 3rd February in Ranworth Village Hall at 7.30pm

Wednesday 2nd March in Woodbastwick Village Hall at 7.30pm

Wednesday 6th April in Ranworth Village Hall at 7.30pm



